May 24, 1962 Mrs. Saul Roth 310 South St. Cloud Street Allentown, Pa. My Dear Mrs. Roth: I cannot tell you how very much I enjoyed my visit in Allentown because of your hospitality and that of your husband and children. The meal was delicious, and the conversation scintillating. All in all, it was an unforgetable evening. I want especially to thank you for that lovely painting which I so admired and which you were kind enough to offer to me as a gift. As I expected, my wife has fallen in love with it. I plan to frame it exactly according to your specifications. Enclosed please find an article on "Separate Seating" which is an elaboration on the theme I spoke about at the synagogue. I also enclose a few pamphlets which you may want to glance at when you have a few free moments. My very best regards to Mr. Roth, Yolanda and Lydia. I hope to have the opportunity to reciprocate your hos-

pitality if and when they decide to study in New York.

Sincerely,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff

Encls